Ardmhéara Diary 2008-2009.

Monday, 23 June 2008 at 1930 

And so the cap as Ardmhéara on a 29 year career in Local Government as a Councillor was donned. Thanks to all my fellow Councillors for their support.  My speech is on Cork City Website www.corkcity.ie lots of other goodies there also.

Great night in Highfield Rugby Club, Model Farm Road afterwards. 

Sincere Thanks to The Barrack Street Band for marching us from the Rendezvous Bar to Highfield to the sound of music. That great musician Billy O’Callaghan, Band leader says the Ardmhéara is an honorary member. Great I can get to lead the Band. Fantastic Marching Band. Many thanks to all its members.
We were greeted by my dear Family, Friends, Neighbours, Residents, City of Cork Vocational Education Committee CEO Mr Ted Owens, The Adult Basic Education Literacy Service and Community Education Groups, Work Colleagues, the PBC class of 65
Members of Cope foundation. 
Sincere thanks all, your kindness and support will never be forgotten and to Dean O’ Connor who celebrated His Diamond jubilee and my 93 year young Uncle Sony.
Beyond the call of duty Mr Bob Seward and his Clubmen Band entertained to the delight of all. 
Bob is doing excellent work for youths at the Cork Academy of Music.
I hope to visit them during the year. 
Thanks to Mr Eddie O’Sullivan, all the Staff, and Highfield Management who made it a night to remember. 

Tuesday, 24 June 2008 at 1100
Dear Mrs Appleby thank you for the privilege in being my very first official function as Ardmhéara following a delightful visit to the Evening Echo at 0815 where Elma and I met the Staff. 
It was an honour to present you with a token of appreciation in keeping thousands of very young boys and girls safe in crossing the very busy Glasheen Road to School. One of whom was Mr. Michael Daly Principal of the boy’s school who along with Mr. Daly and Mrs. Angela Lynch was present with so many pupils Boys and Girls, their parents and guests. Councillors Michael Ahern and Fergal Dennehy also expressed their appreciation to Mrs. Appleby.
Tuesday, 24 June 2008 at 1145
Councillors Michael Ahern and Fergal Dennehy accompanied Elma and I to Cork University Hospital to visit the Heart and Soul of Cork City Council Councillor Denis Cregan. Denis a lifelong family friend had a very successful operation and was due to leave the hospital when we arrived.
It is so sad to hear adverse publicity of the CUH.
Denis spoke very strongly of the excellence of the service and treatment, the staff the cleanliness he observed and experienced. 
I agree wholeheartedly with Denis My Father died in this Hospital in 2000. My Father’s treatment was first class. 
Denis and I are very grateful to the Hospital Management and Staff for a wonderful facility. Let’s hope and expect that issues affecting the reputation of the hospital are cleared up to everyone’s satisfaction very soon. The public demand that relationship between Management and Staff if fractured improves forthwith. We must maintain confidence in the CUH.
Tuesday, 24 June 2008 at 1230
“Shades of Ability” at Ennismore Lodge a tribute to its Residents an inspiration to Elma and I to see and behold the creative works of art on exhibition.
Self esteem, self expression, satisfaction and personal confidence were oozing from the artists tutors and staff everywhere. 
Very well done to all and Niamh Tobin Senior nurse. I urge you to pay a visit 021-4551142 Ennismore Lodge, Cope Foundation. Middle Glanmire Road. Montenotte.
